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15th December 2021 

Dear Parent 

RE: First Day of Term Arrangements (January 2022) – Secondary Phase 

We hope that you are all keeping safe and well.   

The lastest DfE guidance indicates that all secondary aged students are required to complete a 
lateral flow device (LFD) Covid test on return to school in January. The government’s mass 
testing programme is designed to test as many secondary school students as possible, in order 
to identify any asymptomatic cases. This is to ensure that our school remains as safe as possible 
following the Christmas holiday. 

We ask all parents to continue with Lateral Flow Testing at home during the Christmas holidays 
and twice weekly testing after the holidays, as per government guidelines. Please see links 
below for further information and how to report results: 

https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus 

https://www.gov.uk/report-covid19-result 

The following schedule is the set times for when each GNSA Secondary year groups will 
be required to test, on school site, as per government guidance prior to their return.  

Students should arrive and enter the school via the staff car park and go directly to the Sports 
Hall at the allocated time on the schedule below. Your child does not need to come in school 
uniform for testing, however, as the school is using the Sports Hall, appropriate footwear must 
be worn (trainers). 
 
From Thursday 6th January 2022, ALL secondary students will be required to be in school 
for the official start time of 8:00am and finish their day at 2:50pm. 

We look forward to welcoming everyone back and are working hard to continue to make the 
school a safe and enjoyable environment. 

Wishing you and your family a Merry Christmas and a peaceful and prosperous New Year. 

Yours faithfully 

 
 
 

 
Mr J S Sidhu 
Executive Principal 
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Year and 
Form 
Group 

Date  Time Important Information 

VI Forms 
   

A & B Tuesday 4th 
January 

8.30am VI students will attend school on Tuesday 4th Jan 
for testing only and return to school for normal 
lessons on Wednesday 5th Jan. 

F & H Tuesday 4th 
January 

9.00am 

P & S Tuesday 4th 
January 

9.30am 

M & T  Tuesday 4th 
January 

10.00am 

Year 11 
Forms 

   

A & B Tuesday 4th 
January 

11.00am Year 11 students will attend school on Tuesday 
4th Jan for testing only and return to school for 
normal lessons on Wednesday 5th Jan. 

F & H Tuesday 4th 
January 

11.30am 

P & S Tuesday 4th 
January 

12.00pm 

Year 10 
Forms 

   

A & B Tuesday 4th 
January 

13.00pm Year 10 students will attend school on Tuesday 
4th Jan for testing only and return to school for 
normal lessons on Wednesday 5th Jan. 

F & H Tuesday 4th 
January 

13.30pm 

P & S Tuesday 4th 
January 

14.00pm 

Year 9 
Forms 

   

A & B Wednesday 5th 
January 

8.30am Year 9 students will attend school on Wednesday 
5th Jan for testing only and return to school for 
normal lessons on Thursday 6th Jan. 
(Classwork will be set on Google Classroom for 
5th Jan).  

F & H Wednesday 5th 
January 

9.00am 

P & S Wednesday 5th 
January 

9.30am 
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Year 8 
Forms 

   

A & B Wednesday 5th 
January 

10.00am Year 8 students will attend school on Wednesday 
5th Jan for testing only and return to school for 
normal lessons on Thursday 6th Jan. 
(Classwork will be set on Google Classroom for 
5th Jan). 

F & H Wednesday 5th 
January 

10.30am 

P & S Wednesday 5th 
January 

11.00am 

Year 7 
Forms 

   

A & B Wednesday 5th 
January 

11.30am Year 7 students will attend school on Wednesday 
5th Jan for testing only and return to school for 
normal lessons on Thursday 6th Jan. 
(Classwork will be set on Google Classroom for 
5th Jan). 

F & H Wednesday 5th 
January 

12.00pm 

P & S Wednesday 5th 
January 

12.30pm 

M & T Wednesday 5th 
January 

13.00pm 
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